
SH STINGRAY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, June 20th, 2010 
SH Capistrano Park & Pool 
5:30 p.m. 
 
Present:   

• Nina Morales, Sarita McIntyre, Gregg Sales, Rebecca Berryman, Jennifer Gamblin and Cyndi 
Davis.  Ms. Davis arrived at approximately 6:00 p.m. so that she would not be present during the 
board’s discussion and decision making process regarding the scholarships.   

 
Scholarships: 

• The board discussed the number of scholarships to award. 
• The board unanimously voted to award five $500 scholarships, one to each of the applicants. 
• The board agreed that when the season is over, we need to revamp the scholarship guidelines 

for future years.  
 
Sponsorship:  

• As discussed at last board meeting, Nina spoke to the Stingray Sponsor whom was a bit 
disgruntled about what she received for her sponsorship.  The sponsor stated that she was not 
interested in being reimbursed any funds for this season but agreed to accept a 50% discount on 
next summer’s sponsorship fees.   

• The board discussed the Sponsor’s banner that the GHWO team had displayed at their meets.  
All agreed that this was something we would like to pursue for our sponsors in future seasons. 

 
CHAMPS: 

• Next League Meeting is Tuesday, June 22nd, 2010. 
• Jennifer pulled the Meet results for the May 29th, June 5th, June 12th, and June 19th meets so that 

we could specifically look at times of the 6 & Under Stingrays.  There are several swimmers that 
still take approximately one minute or more to swim the lap.  The board is concerned that the size 
of the CHAMPS venue may be too overwhelming for some of these swimmers and believe that 
we need to make sure that the parents are aware of the possible stress on these swimmers.  
Cyndi stated that she and Mark McCombs will be having discussions with the parents of these 
swimmers so that the parents can make the best possible decision for their child(ren) in regards 
to whether they participate or not.  

 
Pep Rally: 

• Everything appears to be done. 
 

Awards Ceremony: 
• So far we have sold approximately 160 tickets. 
• Trophies should be ready for pick up Tuesday or Wednesday of this week. 
• The board agreed to hold discussion on awards ceremony until our next meeting. 

 
Next board meeting will be held Monday, June 29th at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned approximately 6:10 p.m. 


